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July 18, 2024 

 

VIA VIEWPOINT and HAND DELIVERY 

 

Reagan Ruedig, Chair 

Historic District Commission 

1 Junkins Avenue 

Portsmouth, NH  03801 

 

Re:   278 State Street  

Tax Map 107, Lot 80 

REQUEST FOR CERTIFICATE OF APPROVAL 

 

Dear Ms. Ruedig: 

 

 This office represents PNF Realty Trust of 2013, the owner of the above-

referenced property.  I enclose the report and findings of Emanuel Engineering dated July 

12, 2024.  On the basis of the foregoing, we are respectfully requesting permission to 

demolish the remaining structure at 278 State Street.  There is no feasible design that will 

preserve the remaining structure that will be consistent with and further the purposes and 

objectives of the Historic District.  We have concurrently requested a Work Session to 

discuss the redevelopment of this property in conjunction with 266 and 270 State Street 

and 84 Pleasant Street. 

 

 Thank you for your attention and we look forward to working with the 

Commission on this project. 

 

     Sincerely, 

 

     Christopher P. Mulligan 
     Christopher P. Mulligan 

 

CPM/ 

Encls. 

 

cc: Peter Floros (w/ encls.) 

 Michael Keane (w/ encls.) 
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